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TCC Correspondence May 2024 

Inwards: 

• Geoff King, Chief Information Officer, WDC:  Tamahere Community Committee Works & Issues Report for TCC 

meeting including information on SNA’s. 

• Renee, WRC:  Small Scale Community Initiative Fund (SSCIF) 2024 applications close Friday 31 May.  

• Manaaki Whenua Event:  Hop to it:  Managing NZ’s marsupial menace – webinar Thursday 6 June. 

• Manaaki Whenua:  Issue 18, May 2024 

• Philip Moon, Tamahere resident:  Copy of submission made to WRC on Public Transport. 

• Roy Pilott:  Correction required to TCC Minutes – referred to Cambridge Times, this should be the Cambridge 

News. 

• Scott Mathias, Omnimedia:  Great response to latest Forum posted. 

• Richard Owen, Tamahere resident: Still unsure about the closure of the connection between the two 

roundabouts.  

• Tamahere Forum posted 17 May - Fieldays traffic management update & TCC Minutes. 

• Elizabeth Saunders, Snr Democracy Advisor, WDC:  Confirmation that TCC minutes have been uploaded to 

WDC website. 

• Traffic Management for Fieldays Event 2024 elicited feedback from local residents via the Forum plus directly 

to Joseph Rosendaal – Anton Leek, Connie Templeman, Grham McAdam, Sue Robertson. 

• Paula Jenner, Tamahere resident:  Asked how Tamahere residents that live near W-T Drive get to Cambridge 

during Fieldays? 

• Geoff King, Chief Information Officer, WDC: Further information regarding a Tamahere Park website and other 

opportunities available. 

• WDC new project launched:  Ngaaruawahia, Hopuhopu & Taupiri Structure Plan & Town Centre Plan. 

• Renee, WRC:  Small Scale Community Initiative Fund (SSCIF) 2024 applications now open closes Friday 31 May.  

• Joseph Rosendaal, Road Safety Consultant:  Response to Mike Keir’s query. 

• Mike Keir, Councillor for WDC:  seeking clarification of Joseph Rosendaal’s email.  Further communication with 

Joseph continued. 

• Joseph Rosendaal, Road Safety Consultant:  Traffic management for Fieldays Event 2024 – Neighbours update. 

• Aksel Bech, Tamahere resident:  Two website domains have been “parked” in case they were required in the 

future.  These are set to expire 18 June.  Ownership can be transferred (at no cost) but the rightful custodian 

needs to notify Aksel prior to expiry. 

• Scott Mathias, Omnimedia:  Feedback on the local bus service statistics. 

• Manaaki Whenua Event:  More Birds in the Bush – webinar Tuesday 28 May. 

• John Brown, Acting Communications & Engagement Manager, WDC:  Media statement on Maaori Wards in 

the Waikato District – expresses strong opposition to the Local Government Amendment Bill. 

• Geoff King, Chief Information Officer, WDC:  Circulated to TCC patronage statistics for the Matangi/Tamahere 

& Tauwhare Paa bus service. 

• Thomas Rowland, Democracy Advisor, WDC:  Outcome from the Motor Sport Events Policy workshop held 

Tuesday 7th May. 

• Elizabeth Saunders, Snr Democracy Advisor, WDC:  Petitions guidelines workshop material – Monday 13 May. 

• Crystal Beavis, Councillor for WDC:  Councillor’s report for TCC monthly meeting. 

• Geoff King, Chief Information Officer, WDC:  Tamahere Community Committee Works & Issues Report for TCC 

monthly meeting. 
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• Georgina Maguire, Tamahere Park 4 Square:  Responded to Charles’s “Signage at Tamahere Village” 

• Jane Morgan, PFT: Monthly report for TCC meeting. 

• Alison Diaz, CFO, WDC:  Notification of rating valuation timeframe changes. 

• Elizabeth Saunders, Snr Democracy Advisor, WDC:  Link to the Keeping of Animals Bylaw Workshop – Tuesday 

7th May. 

• Scott Mathias, Omnimedia:  TCC agenda now available on the Forum website. 

• Russell Gibbs, TMRT:  Monthly report for TCC meeting. 

Outward: 

• Lyn:  Letter to Megan May outlining our concerns relating to the standard of public toilet facilities and number 

of toilets at Tamahere Park. 

• Lyn:  Circulated Tamahere Community Plan 2024-26 template, Blueprint Action & Task Progress Report, 

Airport Noise Control (Brett Whiteley) notice. 

• Buddy:  Requesting the Tamahere Community Plan 2024-26 template to be discussed 4 June. 

• Lyn:  To Joseph Rosendaal regarding the feedback on the traffic management for Fieldays Event 2024. 

• Jane: To Charles with information regarding traffic management for Fieldays Event 2024.  Charles then 

circulated info to Committee. 

• Lyn:  Circulated information to TMRT & PFT regarding SSCIFunds.  This was acknowledged by Leo who 

confirmed that due to the targeted rate they no longer qualified for these funds. 

• Janis:  Copy of document delivered to some Tamahere residents regarding Brett Whiteley’s resignation from 

the Airport Community Advisory Group.  This document was circulated to the Committee. 

• Bevin:  Update on the status of the Regal Haulage site sale. 

• Buddy:  Forwarded photograph of HCC public toilet facility – includes toilet seat. 

• Charles:  Reiterating to David Speirs (NZTA) that the On-ramp to Hillcrest off Alfred Main Drive is still under 

NZTA stewardship and there are issues that still need to be addressed. 

• Charles:  To Georgina Maguire, Tamahere Park 4 Square:  Signage at Tamahere Village. 


